
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE
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EX.222/04
MANNER OF RESPONSES TO OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY



REFERENCES (Non-Key decision)

Portfolio
All

Subject Matter

To consider a reference from the Overview and Scrutiny Management Committee of 30 September 2004 (OSM.46/04) in which Overview and Scrutiny Members had raised concern that, although in the past the Executive had been asked not just to note the comments and concerns of Overview and Scrutiny Committees, it appeared that more and more often the Executive were again just noting matters. 

A specific concern had been raised in relation to the call-in by the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee on Off-street Car Park Extensions in which ten specific observations were made and referred to the Executive.  The Executive did not deal with the individual observations raised by the Committee and Members felt that adequate consideration was not given to the points raised.

Members suggested that when specific points are made by Overview and Scrutiny Committees, the Executive should look at each point and assign an action to it, even if the action is that they consider that it is not appropriate to develop the matter at this stage.

Members were concerned that the Executive were still taking a high handed attitude to Overview and Scrutiny and that, when a Committee takes time to scrutinise a matter and makes a number of individual observations or comments, the Executive needs to address these points clearly and the Executive minutes should reflect their comments on each of the observations made by the Committee.

An Overview and Scrutiny Member present asked, on behalf of the Overview and Scrutiny Management Committee Chairman, whether the Acting Town Clerk and Chief Executive had discussed the Committee's concerns with the Leader as it was considered that better liaison between Members should be promoted.

The Leader indicated that the Chairmen of Overview and Scrutiny Committees were invited to attend Executive meetings when references were being considered. The Executive found it helpful when Overview and Scrutiny Chairmen were present to explain references in more detail than contained in the Committee Minute.  Overview and Scrutiny Chairmen had not been attending Executive as frequently recently.  The Leader also commented that when the Executive noted Overview and Scrutiny Committee comments, the matters raised were taken on board when policies were being developed.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

That the above response be forwarded to the Overview and Scrutiny Management Committee.

Reasons for Decision

To respond to the reference from the Overview and Scrutiny Committee.







